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20 July 2023 

DIVISION MEMORANDUM 

No.               , s. 2023

REITERATION OF REPUBLIC ACT 8293, SECTION 176 OR THE “INTELLECTUAL 
PROPERTY CODE OF THE PHILIPPINES” ON THE LEARNING  

RESOURCES FOR NATIONAL LEARNING CAMP  

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 

Chief Education Supervisors 
Education Program Supervisors 

Public Schools District Supervisors 
Public Elementary and Secondary Schoolheads 

All Others Concerned 

1. Pursuant to DepEd Memorandum DM-CT-2023-194, the Department of

Education, through the Bureau of Learning Resources – Quality Assurance Division 
(BLR-QAD), conducted a virtual workshop on the Evaluation of Learning Resources 

for the National Learning Camp on June 26 to 28, 2023. The said activity evaluated 
the Learning Resources (LRs) that will be used during the National Learning Camp 

(NLC) starting July 24, 2023. 

2. In line with this, the said office reminded that the materials may be only

shared with trainers, learning resource supervisors, reproduction teams, 
participating teachers, and concerned personnel from School Governance and 

Operations Division (SGOD) and Curriculum Implementation Division (CID). 
Unauthorized sharing is strictly prohibited. 

3. Further, the said office is reiterating strict observance of the Republic Act

8293, Section 176 or the “Intellectual Property Code of the Philippines” on the 
evaluated learning resources. It states that “no copyright shall subsist in any work 

of the Government of the Philippines. However, prior approval of the government 

agency or office wherein the work is created shall be necessary for exploitation of 
such work for profit. Such agency or office may, among other things, impose as a 

condition the payment of royalties.” 

4. For inquiries, contact Ms. Maylene F. Grigana at 
maylene.grigana@deped.gov.ph. 

5. For your information, guidance, and compliance.

 RUTH L. ESTACIO PhD, CESO VI 

 Schools Division Superintendent 

JULY 20, 2023 1:36PM
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Encl.: N o n e 

Reference: As stated 
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects: 

LAWS 

LEARNING RESOURCES 
LEGISLATIONS 

RULES AND REGULATIONS 

MFG/CID-LRMS/DM – reiteration of republic act 8293… 
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